

CITY OF RAPID CITY

300 SIXTH STREET RAPID CITY, SOUTH DAKOTA 57701

PARKS AND RECREATION DEPARTMENT Parks and Recreation Memo

Date:

September 14, 2007

To:

CIP Committee

Jerry W. Cole, Director (605) 394-5225 From: Jerry W. Cole, Director

Subject: Sports Facility Partnership Fund

Jeri Taton Administrative Assistant (605) 394-5225

Lon Van Deusen, Parks & Cemetery Manager (605) 394-4175

Doug Lowe, Recreation Manager (605) 394-4168

James (JJ) Walraven Golf Superintendent (605) 394-4199

Duncan Olney Aquatics Manager (605) 394-4168

The City Council authorized the Sports Facility Partnership Fund in 2004 to provide funding for upgrades to Rapid City's sports facilities which are leased to non-profit organizations. The following applications were submitted for the second round of 2007 SFPF funds:

- Harney Little League Outfield Fence Relocation
- Black Hills Baseball Hammerquist Field Improvements
- American Legion Post 320 Stadium Upgrade (seating)

The Parks & Recreation Advisory Board reviewed the applications at their meeting on September 13, 2007 and passed a motion to recommend that the following projects be approved for funding from Round Two of the 2007Sports Facility Partnership Fund:

1. Harney Little League (fence relocation) \$ 9,000.00

2. Am. Legion Post 320 (stadium upgrade) \$20,838.25

Please pass a motion approving this funding, as recommended. If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to call.